
VILLAGE COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 

The Lincoln Village Council met on Monday March 2nd at 7 p.m. at the Village Hall.  
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Those present included 
President Phillips, Treasurer Hussain, Clerk Somers and Council Members Healy, 
Mahalak, Putsky, Somers, Wambold and Zielinski.  The minutes of the February 
meeting were approved on a motion from Zielinski with support from Mahalak.  
The Treasurer’s report was approved subject to audit on a motion from Zielinski 
with support from Wambold.  Carried.  A motion to pay the bills as presented was 
made by Zielinski with support from Somers. Carried.  

In public comment time Zielinski gave out paperwork about the upcoming Census 
and urged residents to participate.  Sheriff Scott Stephenson gave a presentation 
about happenings in his department since taking office a year ago.  He will be 
seeking re-election in November. Rich Gillespie of Alcona Septic Service 
introduced himself and his crew.  He would like to continue working with the 
Village on the Sewer system.   Ann Eddinger gave a presentation about Alcona 
Helping Hands.  She stated that the group are giving school supplies and gifts to 
the area elementary school children.  In order to continue with this effort, the 
group needs recognition from the Village to be able to hold fundraisers including 
Texas Hold-ems etc.  A motion was made by Zielinski with support from Mahalak 
to offer support for and adopt the following Resolution for Alcona Helping Hands.  
Motion carried.                           RESOLUTION 2020-2 

Local Governing Body Resolution for Charitable Gaming Licenses.  At a regular 
meeting of the Village of Lincoln called to order by President Sheila Phillips on 
March 2nd, 2020 at 7 p.m. the following resolution was offered:  Moved by 
Amanda Zielinski and supported by Marsha Mahalak that the request from Alcona 
Helping Hands, Inc. of Lincoln county of Alcona asking that they be recognized as 
a nonprofit organization operating in the community for the purpose of obtaining 
charitable gaming licenses, be considered for approval. Roll Call Vote: Healy, 
Mahalak, Putsky, Somers, Wambold & Zielinski.   Approval: Yeas 6. Nays 0, Absent 
0.  I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and complete copy of a resolution 
offered and adopted by the Village of Lincoln at a Regular meeting held on 03-02-
2020.  Signed:  Linda K. Somers, Village Clerk, 117 W. Fiske St, Lincoln.  



Organization information P.O. Box 24 Lincoln MI, 48742, Ann Eddinger, President 
989-335-3206 

Warren MacNeill introduced Scott Grush to the Council.  Scott took care of snow 
clean-up while Warren was on vacation.  Warren asked that Council consider 
keeping Scott on as a helper during the winter season and to help with any 
projects that he might need help with.  Scott stated that he would like to continue 
helping Warren.  The HHR committee will meet and make a recommendation.   

Committee reports were given.  The Friends of the Playground gave a 
presentation to the Lincoln Lions club recently regarding the well project.  Mike 
Serafin gave his presentation.  There were 12 Medical runs and 6 fires in the past 
month.  Monday March 9th is a training for the department.  Rod Cordes, Hawes 
Supervisor gave a presentation on the funds that are collected for fire mileage.   
Hawes Township is supporting 3 departments.  Bill Putsky gave the sewer report.  
He said that the annual sewer pumping’s will be starting in the Spring.  President 
Phillips gave her written report to Council Members.   

Warren MacNeill gave a brief rundown on happenings.  Currently the loader is in 
need of some repairs.  He is interested in trying to tie our walking trail in with the 
one at the Alcona Schools.  He will report back at a later date.   

Lawn mowing bids were opened.  Two bids were received.  Chosen Ranch bid 
$1100 per cut.  Stouts Lawn Service bid $1700 per cut.  A motion was made by 
Mahalak to acknowledge the two bids received and to table the awarding of the 
bid until the April meeting.  Zielinski gave support.  Carried.   

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Zielinski with support from 
Wambold.  Carried.  

Linda K. Somers 
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